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NOVEMBER MEETING 
 
The November meeting will be held on Friday, November 16, at 8 pm in room 208 of 
the Union Station. Our program for the evening will include a 16 mm sound movie, 
“Against the Clock” produced by the French National Railways in connection with 
speed trials of their electric train. People who have seen the movie report that it is 
excellent. 

* * * * * * * * * 
A new class of membership in the NRHS is being established as of January 1, 1963—
family memberships. Such membership will entitle members’ wives and female 
relatives sixteen years of age or older (such as daughters, sisters, mothers, etc.) 
residing in the same household with the member, to join the Society for One Dollar per 
year. Also, the NRHS is establishing a film library for the use of chapters in 
presenting programs at a modest rental charge. The library will include slides and 8 
mm and 16 mm movies. Chapters and individual members are urged to submit 
materials in the above categories for copying. 

* * * * * * * * * 
Members should be thinking about the election of officers for the coming year. We will 
have the report of our nominating committee at the November meeting and members 
may make nominations from the floor. We should also be thinking about whether to 
have a meeting in December. 

* * * * * * * * * 
Next month The Trainmaster will have a new Editor. Al Haij has agreed to take over 
the responsibilities for publishing our newsletter then times each year. We hop that all 
of our members and friends will cooperate by furnishing Al with news and feature 
items. 

* * * * * * * * * 
THIS AND THAT: The Colorado and Southern Ry has discontinued their steam 
locomotive on their Climax to Leadville branch in Colorado. This branch at one time 
was part of their narrow gauge line and at present is not connected directly with 
other parts of the Burlington system….Herb Arey is still convalescing in Good 
Samaritan Hospital in Portland. Visitors are still discouraged but Herb seems to enjoy 
friends dropping by for just a minute or two….Remember the 1963 NRHS convention 
in Denver over the Labor Day weekend. We hope that we will be able to have several 
of our members in attendance…. 

* * * * * * * * * 
We have enjoyed bringing these newletters to you for four years and hope that our 
members and friends have also enjoyed them. It is time to inject a little new blood 
and get some new ideas. Perhaps with Al Haij now editing this paper your former 
editor will have a little more time to write a few historical articles on railroading in 
the Pacific Northwest. A sincere thank you to all our members and other editors for 
making these papers possible….wrg 
 


	NOVEMBER MEETING

